BOARD OF PUBLIC WORKS AND SAFETY APRIL **2**6, 2018 WORK SESSION COUNCIL CHAMBERS – 201 S. UNION STREET 9:00 A.M.

Mayor Shane Evans called the meeting to order at 9:04 a.m.

All members were in attendance.

The Board discussed any updates on Well 7 – the test results had not been received by the City of Delphi and there was nothing new to report.

The Board discussed the need to replace some lumber on the suspension bridge at Trailhead Park. Mayor Evans informed Member Bradshaw that Superintendent Lyons would talk to him about that project.

The Board discussed LED light conversion. The Board discussed the option of doing an additional appropriation as opposed to financing the project. The Board discussed the need to check with Duke to make sure rates change after the conversion.

The Board discussed how to plan for future budgets and the information required to do so.

The Board discussed income taxes and their impact on the City of Delphi's revenue.

The Board discussed the need for five-year plans as it pertains to the general fund and utilities.

The Board discussed water phasing. Mayor Evans provided he and Superintendent Myers were working on putting together the order of priorities for water projects.

The meeting adjourned at 9:50 a.m.

Mayor Shane Evans

Karyl Tracger

Clerk-Treasurer Leanne Aldrich, Attest

Dick Bradshaw